

May 15, 2023

Susan Cochran Chair, UC Academic Senate

Re: (Systemwide Senate Review) Proposed Presidential Policy - Clery Act Policy

Dear Chair Cochran,

The divisional Executive Board appreciated the opportunity to review the Proposed Presidential Policy – Clery Act Policy. The Executive Board (EB) reviewed the proposal and divisional committee and council responses at its meeting on May 11, 2023.

EB members voted unanimously to approve a motion to express appreciation for the clarity provided by the proposed policy and to urge the university to respectfully reconsider the removal of the Ombuds office from the Campus Security Authority reporting exemption, while adhering to applicable legal constraints.

Sincerely,

Jessica Cattelino

Chair

UCLA Academic Senate

Jassin R Cattelino

Encl.

Cc: April de Stefano, Executive Director, UCLA Academic Senate

Andrea Kasko, Vice Chair/Chair Elect, UCLA Academic Senate Shane White, Immediate Past Chair, UCLA Academic Senate